
The	following	information	was	provided	to	the	ISSC	on	March	2 , 	2017	
by	the	Washington	State	Department	of	Health:		

Washington	State	is	conducting	a	recall	of	shellstock	due	to	a	Norovirus	
outbreak	associated	with	oysters.	All	shellstock	harvested		from	2/10/17		to		
3/2/17	from	the	implicated	portion	of	Hammersley	Inlet	growing	area	is	
being	recalled.	The	recall	area	includes	the	southern	shoreline	beginning	at	SE	
Mell	Rd	east	300	yards	to	Marine	Water	Station	104	and	the	northern	
shoreline	beginning	at	E	Valley	Rose	Drive	west	475	yards	including	Marine	
Water	Station	663	(see	attached	map).	The	companies	identified	in	this	recall	
are	Schreiber	Shellfish	Inc.,	WA	1042‐SS,	Goodro	Shellfish	WA‐1042‐SS,	and	
Russ	Shellfish	WA	1029‐SS.	Some	of	this	product	was	shipped	to	California.	
We	have	notified	the	California	Department	of	Public	Health	and	are	not	
aware	of	any	other	states	receiving	implicated	shellfish.	It	is	Washington	
State’s	understanding	that	Schreiber	Shellfish	has	already	contacted	its	
customers	in	California	as	well.	We	will	provide	the	details	of	distribution	as	
the	information	becomes	available.	

Please	contact	Darin	Klein	with	any	questions:	
Darin	Klein	
Shellfish	Inspection	Supervisor,	SSO	
Licensing	and	Certification	
Office	of	Environmental	Health	&	Safety	
Washington	State	Department	of	Health	
PO	Box	47824	
Olympia,	WA	98504‐7824	
Phone:		360‐236‐3341	
Fax:		360‐236‐2257	
E‐mail:		darin.klein@doh.wa.gov	

_______________________________________ ______________________________________	
Ken	B.	Moore,	Executive	Director	

Interstate	Shellfish	Sanitation	Conference	
209‐1	Dawson	Road	

Columbia,	SC	29223‐1740	
Phone:				803‐788‐7559	
Fax:									803‐788‐7576	
Email:						issc@issc.org	
Website:		www.issc.org	
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